
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 26th November 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

A wide range of updates and information this week. Please do look through the pages to find out what has 

been happening and is coming up soon in school with some important dates for diaries (including the earlier 

finish times on the last day of term, Friday 17th December).  

Best wishes, 
 

Mary-Lyne Latour (Headteacher Infants) and Sarah Atherton (Headteacher Juniors) 

Important - Covid Update 
 

We have had a further 16 positive cases in school since last week affecting children and staff on both 

sites with a total of 50 in the four weeks since half term. 
 

We went through a detailed risk assessment meeting with the UK Health Security Agency this week looking 

at the precise numbers and timing of cases in the school. This has led to 7 classes being placed under ‘Amber 

measures’ for a minimum of the next two weeks because they either currently have a high number of cases 

and/or there has not been a sufficient gap between cases to rule out that there is transmission happening in 

school – these classes have already been informed. We will continue to update and work with the health 

services over the coming days and weeks and update you of any changes. 
 

The ‘Green’ and ‘Amber’ measures are below and the ‘Warn and Inform’ letter is attached – please do all you 

can to help us to keep everyone safe in school and minimise disruption to school and home life. 
 

Green Measures Amber Measures 

Already in place for all 

children/classes/families 

Identified classes and staff who have been with those 

classes 

- Families and staff encouraged to use lateral flow 

tests at home twice a week 

- Self-isolation and PCR testing required (not a 

lateral flow) if: 

   o Symptomatic (cough, fever, loss of smell/taste) 

   o Had a positive lateral flow test (must be done    

      within 2 days) 

   o Contacted by Test and Trace 

 - Ventilation in all spaces, especially when 

singing/exercising – children should wear additional 

layers to keep warm 

 - Hand and respiratory hygiene measures  

 - Enhanced cleaning during the day  

 - Adults wearing face coverings in communal areas 

(unless exempt), including on the playgrounds and 

parents/carers/visitors 

 - Minimising mixing of classes (and staff) through 
assemblies, performances, meetings, lunch halls 

 - Encouraging staff and families to take up their 

vaccination/vaccination boosters when available 

Follow all ‘Green’ measures, plus: 

 

- Families and staff in the class to test themselves 

using a lateral flow test (the home 30 minute tests) 

daily wherever possible 

 

- Adults in the class will be wearing face coverings 

more frequently, especially when working in close 

contact with a child 

 

- Any day trips out will be postponed 

 

- Any essential visitors in school will be limited and 

not visit the class 
 

- Avoid children in ‘amber’ classes mixing with 

‘green’ classes, especially when inside 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who donated coats for Wrap 

Up London. The collection was a great success, filling 

7 huge sacks. The charities they go to will be 

enormously grateful. 
 

Hopefully next year we can get the children more 

involved and provide even more support for those in 

need. 

 

 

 

 
 

Well done to everyone who contributed, pyjama 

day was a great success (and cosy too).  

From on-line and in school donations we raised  a 

£3,110. Super effort!  

 

 
 

Thank you to our school council members for 

organising this event and generating a lot of 

enthusiasm in raising money for such a great cause.  

 

PTA 

Christmas Tree Sale 8.30 – 11.30am 

Christmas Fair 12.30 – 3.30pm 

 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Saturday 4th December 

Webb’s Road Site 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the 
book fair last week by buying or selling 

books.  

 

We sold lots of books which will mean we 

can spend over £1,000 on new books to 

expand your children’s class libraries soon. 

   
We held a maths review day on Friday last week where the 

trust Director of Maths, Karen Taylor along with our school 

maths lead, Daniel Griffin, were joined by a current Ofsted 

inspector to look at our maths provision.  

They saw teachers with strong subject knowledge all using 

the same research based approach to maths teaching, 

effective support and challenge and they spoke with a range 

of children who were very enthusiastic and knowledgeable 

about their maths learning. 

We will continue to work on making sure this good 

standard is consistent in every lesson, every day for every 

child.  

Who to talk to in school – questions, concerns, support 
 

Most conversations about your child will be with the class teacher in the first instance. If you need to contact 

the teacher you can speak with them directly on the playground at the end of day or call/email to the office 
and a message will be passed on.  
 

We also have a number of senior staff who have wider responsibilities in school (see below), who are out on 

the playgrounds every day and they can also be contacted by calling/emailing the office. 
 

 

Suzette 

Coleman 

Deputy 

Headteacher 

Meteor Street 

Site 
 

Vicki Brand 

Assistant 

Headteacher 

Inclusion and 

SEND 

 

Rachel 

Carruthers 

Assistant 

Headteacher 

Personal 

Development 

and Wellbeing 

 

Laura Britten 

Assistant 

Headteacher 

EYFS: Nursery 

and Reception 

 

Hannah Coles 

Assistant 

Headteacher 

Years 1-3 and  

English 

 

Simon Hudd 

Assistant 

Headteacher 

Years 4-6 and 

English 

 

We do our best to be available for all parents /carers and aim to respond in a reasonable timeframe given the 

commitments of teachers and staff during a busy teaching day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Tin These staff have additional safeguarding training and safeguarding responsibility: 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Polite Reminder – If there’s a problem . . . 

 

We do understand that when you are worried about your child or something that is happening in school it 
can be an emotional and difficult time for you as parents/carers.  

 

Our staff are available to listen to you and to help as much as we can by working as partners together.  

 

On (thankfully) rare occasions, we have needed to remind parent/carers about our expectations of 

communication and behaviour at school. 
 

We ask that you remember to: 

-  never confront someone else’s child about an issue - either on site or in the local area - let school  

   know and let us handle the problem. 
 - avoid conflict/confrontation with other parents/carers at school – this makes children feel  

   unsafe. Staff are on hand to hear any concerns. 

 - treat our staff politely – we may need to end conversations that are aggressive, demeaning or   

   discriminatory. 

 - be careful about what is posted on chat groups or similar – negative/personal comments about staff   

   or children are rarely useful in resolving issues but do cause significant upset.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

    
 

 

 

Click those fingers in appreciation for the poetry competition winners 2021 – lots of great entries to choose 

from and well done to everyone who took part. 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 
 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

Join us for an end of term singing performance in the 

playground! 
 

 Meteor Street Webb’s Road 

Reception 
7th December 

3.00pm 

6th December  

         2.45pm 

Year 1 
10th December 

2.45pm 

8th December 

2.45pm 

Year 2 
10th December 

2.45pm 

9th December 

2.45pm 

Year 3 
16th December 

2.50pm 

13th December 

2.50pm 

Year 4 
16th December 

2.50pm 

17th December 

2.00pm 

Year 5 
16th December 

2.50pm 

14th December  

2.50pm 

Year 6 
16th December 

2.50pm 

15th December 

2.50pm 
 

*Nursery parents/carers we will inform you separately about dates and timings.  

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Could you spare an hour or two? 

 
The Katherine Low Settlement community centre works 

primarily with refugees helping to improve their English 

language skills and they also provide creative art and sewing 

sessions. 

 

If any parents/carers can spare some of their time on a 

regular basis it can make an extraordinary difference for 

these residents! 

 

If you are interested, please contact Kathryn Ede 

kathryn@klsettlement.org.uk 

Katherine Low Settlement  

108 Battersea High Street  SW11 3HP 

 020 7223 2845  
 

 
Do you love London? Would you like to share your knowledge of the city with adult second 

language English speakers in Battersea? 

 
We are looking for volunteers to work 1:1 with our ESOL (English for Speakers of Other Languages) 

students showing them new ways to discover this amazing city we live in. Many of our students have never 

had the opportunity to leave Battersea and see what the city has to offer. Family life, language issues, 

finances and many other things can make this difficult to prioritise. 

 

What we want to offer: 

- 1:1 students and volunteers - discover London sessions of up to 2 hours. 

- Starting from Battersea / Clapham Junction and travelling by bus  
 

Skills and qualities we are looking for: 

- Patience to share your knowledge with second language English speakers 

- Ability to commit to at least six 2 hour sessions in an academic year 

- Confidence to chat informally with new people 

- Ability to plan places to visit and routes  
 

We will: 

- Organise a DBS check 

- Provide bus passes for the sessions 

- Provide training and support  

 
What you will gain: 

- The chance to work with people from different cultures and background 

- Experience of teaching English in an informal setting 

- Become part of our friendly KLS team 

mailto:kathryn@klsettlement.org.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you creative? Do you have a skill you would like to share with adult second language 

English speakers in Battersea? 
 

We are looking for volunteers to lead craft and art sessions in blocks of 4-6 weeks on Wednesday 
afternoons 12.30-2.30 during the academic year 2021 – 2022. 

 

Sessions we want to offer: 

- Knitting and crochet 

- Machine and hand sewing 

- Visual art - painting, drawing, collage etc. 

- Visual art - photography, film making (on a smart phone) 

 

Skills and qualities we are looking for: 

- Ability to demonstrate new skills to people of all abilities 

- Patience to work with second language English speakers 

- Ability to commit to 4-6 consecutive 2 hour sessions 

 

We will: 

- Organise a DBS check 

- Provide the materials, space and any volunteers needed 

- Provide training and support  

 

What you will gain: 

- Teaching/ training experience 

- The chance to work with people from different cultures and background 

- Become part of our friendly KLS team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

TERM DATES 

Last day of Autumn 2 term:  Friday 17th December 

     Break up at: 

     Years 1 – 3:  2.15pm 

     Years 4 – 6:  2.20pm 

     Reception:  2.25pm 

     Nursery pm: 2.30pm 

Spring Term 2022 

Inset Day:    Tuesday 4th January – school closed to children 

First day of Spring 1 term:   Wednesday 5th January 

Last day of Spring 1 term:   Friday 11th February 

Spring half term holiday:    Monday 14th February – Friday 18th February 

First day of Spring 2 term:  Monday 21st February 

Last day of Spring 2 term:   Friday 1st April 
 

Summer Term 2022 

Inset Day:     Tuesday 19th April – school closed to children 

First day of Summer 1 term:   Wednesday 20th April 

Bank holiday:    Monday 2nd May – school closed to children 

Last day of Summer 1 term:  Friday 27th May 

Spring half term holiday:               Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June 

First day of Summer 2 term:  Monday 6th June 

Last day of Summer 2 term:  Thursday 21st July 

 
 
Any news, something 

to share or celebrate 

with the school 

community? 

Please do email us on 
enquiries@bellevilleschool.org  

 

mailto:enquiries@bellevilleschool.org

